
Board Briefs 
Board Briefs is taken from the minutes of the Board of 

Directors meeting on August 28, 2005. 
Membership Count: The Membership Count w as 4,843 as 

of July 31, 2005. 
Secretary's Report: Six members were suspended for 15 

days due to their accounts being delinquent for a third time in 
a twelve month period. Two members were terminated as a 
result of t heir accounts being delinquent for a fourth time in a 
twelve month period. One member was terminated with no 
right of appeal for one year as a result of her account being 
delinquent during her probationary period. 

Executive/Athletic: As Kala Judd is no longer the coach for 
the men's paddling program, the Canoe Racing Committee 
would like John Puakea to take over and guide the teams 
through the remainder of this season and next. The Board 
unanimously approved renewal of Mr. Puakea's Special mem­
bership until December 31, 2005. This membership would then 
be automatically renewed in January, 2006 for the remainder of 
2006 if Mr. Puakea chooses to return as coach. 

House Report: The Board approved the concept of a mem­
bers' only web camera, subject to approval of purchase during 
the 2006 budget planning process. 

Nominating Committee Chair: The Board approved Jimmy 
McMahon as Nominating Committee Chair. 

ODKF: At the 2005 Macfarlane Regatta, tee shirt sales 
(organized and staffed by the OCC Master Women's paddling 
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team) netted $8,530. Per the arrangement, the Master Women's 
team donated $4,269 each to ODKF and the OCC Athletic 
Program. President Alan Lau is drafting a letter of thanks and 
appreciation to the volunteers including Ann Bowen, Gerry 
DeBenedetti, Susan Heitzman, Darcy lams, Sandra Simons, Keala 
Kilcoyne, Maureen Kilcoyne, Alice Lunt, Keanuenue Rochlen, 
Lori McCarney, Patty Mowat, Carol Cook, Gerri Pedesky, Ruby 
lfversen, Diane Stowell and Pam Zak. 

Manager's Report: Financially, July was another strong 
month. There was a net income of $97,768. All revenue 
sources were ahead of budget with beverage sales being very 
strong. This was due to a combined team effort on the part of 
management and staff and very good weather. Cost of sales has 
improved and the benefits of price increases and seasonal 
menus at the beginning of the year are now kicking in. 

Projects in Progress: Construction on the ramp from the 
Lobby to Ka Moi Lounge and Koa Lanai will begin on 
September 19, 2005. It is hoped that work on the Snack Shop 
can also begin around this same time. There were changes in 
the type of koa facing that are being addressed. The Snack 
Shop should only be closed for 2-3 days, barring no surprises. A 
discussion on the roof repair ensued. The Board directed man­
agement to ensure that the Club is covered from both a per­
formance and a liability standpoint in regards to repairs. The 
Board wants to be sure that an attorney and/or a reti red con­
struction contractor review contracts for this work. 
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